
Business Impact Group and Chief Information Officers Advisory Committee 

Communique – 12 October 2016 

 

The third combined meeting of the Business Impact Group and CIO Advisory Committee was 
held on Wednesday 12 October 2016 at Dumas House. 

Members considered the following matters: 

 

GovNext-ICT Benefits Realisation Management Strategy 

A whole-of-government benefits realisation approach is proposed to measure the benefits of 
GovNext-ICT, and to assist agencies plan their transition into GovNext-ICT.  Committee 
members were supportive of a whole-of-government benefits realisation approach.  The 
Strategy is currently open for feedback with Committee members. 

 

Government Strategic ICT Capability Maturity Matrix 

An ALPHA version of a Capability Maturity Matrix (CMM) has been developed to support 
agencies’ maturity in the Digital WA’s strategic capabilities, and to measure the changes in 
maturity of the sector as a whole. 

Committee members agreed that the matrix provides a good starting point, and the pilot will 
test the practicality and effectiveness of the model. 

Members supported and endorsed the Government Strategic ICT Capability Maturity Matrix 
and the commencement of BETA testing. 

 

WA Data Classification Policy 

Members discussed the importance of the Western Australian Data Classification Policy.  The 
policy is a decision making process to determine the security level and controls required for 
an agency’s data and information.  The policy provides the minimum protection levels required 
to ensure integrity of government data, and provides consistency in the language and terms 
used. 

Members agreed that the draft policy and guide provided a good starting point for data 
classification.   

Members endorsed the WA Government Data Classification policy and the Guide to the WA 
Government Data Classification Policy. 

 

Next Steps 

The next meeting of the Business Impact Group and CIO Advisory Committee is scheduled 
for February 2017. 


